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To all students, 
 
Notice: Clock Tower Centennial Hall’s International Conference Halls are now available as a study room 
 
The International Conference Halls at the Clock Tower Centennial Hall have become available for students 
to self-study in. 
 
It goes without saying that our first priority is to protect the health of all the students, as the risk of 
infection with the novel coronavirus still remains. On the other hand, we have started part of the classes 
that require in-person instruction such as laboratory experiments. In order to secure a place for students 
who come to the campus for these classes to study in between their classes, a temporary study room 
has been set up. 
 
Please be aware that this measure is not to encourage students to come to the campus, but to enable 
students who need to attend classes to make the best use of their time between their classes with utmost 
precaution against COVID-19. 
 
Place: International Conference Halls I, II and III (all connected to one large room), Clock Tower 

Centennial Hall 
Period: Wednesday, July 1 – Wednesday, August 19, 2020 Friday, August 14, 2020 
Time: 9:00 – 17:00 weekdays 
 Closed on Saturdays, Sundays, national holidays and the university holidays 
Eligible Users: Undergraduate students, graduate students and other students of Kyoto University 
Capacity: Up to 100 people 
 
 Student ID is required to enter the room. 
 Please make sure that you wear a face mask to prevent the spread of COVID-19. 
 The room might be closed depending on the situations of the infection. 
 Please refer to the website of Kyoto University Library Network for more details. 

https://www.kulib.kyoto-u.ac.jp/?lang=en 
 
ref: Notice: novel coronavirus (COVID-19) prevention measures 
https://www.kyoto-u.ac.jp/en/about/safety/documents/200624_1.pdf 
 
Contact: 
Library Planning Division, Main Library 
075-753-2691 
kikaku660@mail2.adm.kyoto-u.ac.jp 
 
 
Masao Kitano, Executive Vice-President for Education, Information Infrastructure, and Evaluation 
Shinsuke Kawazoe, Executive Vice-President for Student Affairs and Library Services 
Takashi Hikihara, Director-General of Kyoto University Library Network 
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